
 
Government Girls College, 

Sadulshahar 

 

FIELD VISIT 

To 

Beekeeping Farm at Takhat Hazara Village 

Dated: 30.11.2022 

Going on a field trip increase the critical thinking ability and provide students 
an opportunity to think about the topic or subject from a different perspective or 
angle. Students who do not get the experience of specific field trip location with 
their families due to different reasons, can experience and enjoy these with their 
peer groups. Such field visits also supplement the theoretical knowledge given in 
the books, besides building interest in the students about the theme or the topic. 
Topic becomes more enjoyable and therefore more learning happens in the tender 
mind of young students. 

With this perspective in mind, a field trip of B.Sc. first year students was 
organized by the Science Club to the nearby beekeeping farm, situated adjoining 
the village Takhat Hazara. All the B.Sc. first year girls were taken to the farm 
escorted by Dr. Ranjeet Kaur, Associate Professor, Zoology. Beekeeping Farmer Sh. 
Bhag Singh explained various tools and equipment needed for honey bee rearing. 
Students got the knowledge of types of bees, nurturing and caring of bees, about 
the byproducts of beekeeping, quality of honey, bee pollen, royal jelly, bee wax, 
diseases, pests and predators of honeybee, types of honey, the tools used for 
beekeeping, and the income from honey and other byproducts. Also various 
schemes of state and central government for honeybee keepers were discussed.  

Honey Bee keeping business is becoming very profitable for farmers and 
therefor women of rural belt can contribute a lot to it. Gaining knowledge of such 
small-scale businesses, will certainly help the girl-students to get empowered with 



the knowledge and confidence, and in future can think of such startups to become 
entrepreneurs to uplift themselves and their families.  It will be a step forward in 
line with National Beekeeping and Honey Mission, for the promotion of Scientific 
bee keeping in mission mode to achieve SWEET REVOLUTION in the country. 

 

 



 



 



 

 

 



 

 



 



 

 



 


